
 

 
 
 
Question: 
Re new parking restrictions at Bell Lane car park. I have contacted the council parking department 
regarding the 24 hour stay restriction. This restriction will penalise Bell Lane residents with single 
and double yellow line restrictions outside their homes. Where residents have two cars and use only 
one at weekends/holidays how are we to move a vehicle from place to place every 24 hours? This 
problem affects 5 addresses. Can we not have parking permits to use the car park for extended 
periods? 
 
Answer: 
Thank you for your email, the car park located on Bell Lane, towards Barnsley Road is owned by 
Wakefield Council and not Ackworth Parish Council and therefore we hold no authority over the 
restrictions or issuing of permits.  
 
To contact them direct, their email is customerservices@wakefield.gov.uk 
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